ASNT RELIABILITY STUDIES COMMITTEE

  9 March 2004, Austin Texas, 1:00 – 2:30 

Meeting Minutes

Meeting was called to order by Don Locke acting Chairman. Steve Cargill could not be present at this meeting.  Don Locke volunteered to be the Vice Chairman for the next 2 years.

Each person in attendance introduced himself.

Attendance:

	Name
	Phone
	Email

	Don Locke
	405-818-5949
	dlocke@karta.com

	Russ Mack
	281-431-4297
	rtmack@concentric.net

	Andrew Washabaugh
	619-421-8139
	washabaugh@alum.mit.edu

	George Matzkanin
	512-263-2101 ext 236
	matzkanin@ntiac.com

	Matt Golis
	614-268-0518
	mattgolis@columbus.rr.com

	Bruce Thompson
	515-294-8152
	thompsonrb@cnde.istate.edu

	Kevin Smith
	860-565-2153
	Kevin.D.smith@pw.utc.com


Minutes of the Fall 2003 meeting were approved.

No Chairman’s report was given.  George Matzkanin attended the T&E administrative meeting but reported that NDT reliability was not discussed.  Matt Golis asked the question “Is the subcommittee a carryover from the past president or a true passion of this current ASNT leadership”?  No firm answer was given.  (Note from Chairman: this committee was formed after research was conducted into NDT reliability studies by an ad hoc committee.  Several of the recommendations from the committee involved generation of a standing committee to service ASNT membership.)
Informal presentations: two presentations were made; first by George Matzkanin on the recent modeling meeting sponsored by the USAF, NASA and the FAA.  This meeting involved 25 people discussing the feasibility of using modeling to save cost and improve NDT reliability / POD studies.  There was much discussion on the use of the phrase “probability of detection” and what it means in different industries and in different countries.  This meting was initiated by AFRL/MLS, Jim Malas.  The key discussion centered around the sensitivity of modeling, the many variables and funding to make any advancements.

Iowa State took on most of the action items and is planning a follow-on working group meeting. George agreed to make the report available on email to Don Locke and others on this committee.

The second presentation was by Bruce Thompson addressing the action items of the modeling meeting. Bruce specifically asked for input on cost reduction and the practical role of modeling.  He believes modeling technology is far enough along to add value and stated Iowa State has produced POD charts through modeling.  He requested some current data form Karta, SAIC, PW or the USAF to produce POD curves and see how they compare to the studies being performed.  Matt Golis suggested we use only data from automated NDT systems like the RFC, MAUS or others.  The use of 30-year old data was seen as not beneficial.  Russ Mack stated that our use of POD data in the Aerospace Industry is totally different than that used in the Petrol-Chemical Industry.  Bruce is working with AFRL/MLS to schedule the next meeting and invited this committee’s members to be involved.  

Old business: Input for the “Body of Knowledge” document was requested and stressed that this committee needs to take the lead and champion this cause.

Web site:

www.karta.com/pod
Studies Performed:

EPRI

NTIAC DATA Book by Ward Rummel

Karta, “30 Years of NDT Reliability” Document

Handbooks:

MIL-HBK-1823 USAF

NIST standard for statistics

Protocol/software:

Karta NDInsite (USAF document on how to perform POD studies)

Human Resources:

Steve Cargill

Don Locke, Karta

Eric Lingren, SAIC

Floyd Spencer, SANDIA

John Alderin

Jack Spanner

Henry Stevens, EPRI

Bob Lewis, USAF

Matt Moye, USAF

Jim Malas, USAF

OEM/Operator approval criteria:

Not discussed

New business: a NDT reliability studies meeting occurred last week at UDRI. Iowa State and the USAF were in attendance.  Bruce Thompson commented that he does not understand how many people in the USAF and industry are doing POD work.  We also had a lengthy discussion on how POD studies should be preformed and a copy of the Karta “NDInsite” brochure was passed out to all in attendance.

This meeting was adjourned on time. The next formal meeting planned for the fall ASNT conference.
(Note from Chairman: we are grateful to Don Locke for accepting the role as stand-in chairman for this meeting, as well as his willingness to accept the position of Vice Chairman of the NDT Reliability Studies Committee.  Also, “thank you” to George and Bruce for their presentations at the committee meeting.  We hope to make the short presentations a regular meeting function, thereby attracting more people who are interested in NDT reliability studies to take an active role in the workings of our society.  The attendance number at this meeting was disappointing, but the shear number of people who have attended the recent reliability studies technical sessions tells us that the interest is there.  I do fully expect to have larger attendance at the upcoming fall meeting in Las Vegas.  Our members who have a background in statistics should be exceptionally popular in that city.)   

